

COUNTY OF FAIRFAX

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22035 Suite 530 12000 GOVERNMENT CENTER PARKWAY FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22035-0071

> TELEPHONE 703- 324-2321 FAX 703- 324-3955

chairman@fairfaxcounty gov

JEFFREY C MCKAY CHAIRMAN

October 23, 2022

Centreville Immigration Forum (CIF) P.O. Box 81 Centreville, VA 20122

Dear Friends:

On behalf of the Fairfax County Board of Supervisors, congratulations to the Centreville Immigration Forum (CIF) on its 11th anniversary. This year's celebration marks more than a decade of positive effort by CIF to empower workers, develop leaders, and improve local, state, and federal immigration policy.

Since 2011, CIF has fulfilled its mission to implement sustainable programs that provide immigrants with the support needed to improve their lives and integrate into their communities. CIF has improved communication and cooperation among organizations serving immigrants, building coalitions, and identifying shared goals, in addition to serving as one of the only labor centers in Virginia, here in the heart of Fairfax County. Your achievements are a testament to your hard work, dedication, and commitment.

I have had numerous opportunities over the past 11 years to witness firsthand the excellent operation you have established, and I am always impressed. As we celebrate CIF's contributions and the diversity that makes our community strong, please know I am so grateful for CIF's work in our region. I look forward to continuing our partnership to make Fairfax County an even better place to live, work, play, and raise our families.

Best wishes and congratulations again.

Sincerely.

Jeffrey C. McKay

Chairman